Blaxhall – Tree Warden’s Report for Annual Parish Meeting 5th May 2021
By Maggie Grenham

After 16 years of being in the post of Tree Warden for Blaxhall I should like to take this opportunity, at this Annual Parish Meeting held on 5th May 2021, to thank those in the Parish of Blaxhall for the support given to help plant, care for and preserve trees, woodland and hedges, especially as we enter this uncertain time for our Planet, as Climate Change seems to be upon us.

I thank those that have funded the projects undertaken, Suffolk Coast and Heaths Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, The Woodland Trust, Blaxhall Environment Group, Trust for Conservation Volunteers “I DIG”, Suffolk Coastal District Council, Environment Agency “Action Earth” and any others that I may have forgotten.  And of course the Tree Council that set up the Tree Warden Scheme. 
One of the major tasks in order to try and protect our trees and hedges in Suffolk was the undertaking of the Hedgerow Survey throughout the county. This was initiated by the late Mr Guy Ackers, a force to be reckoned with. This project started in 1998 and was completed in 2012, the report can be viewed at 

https://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/environment/east-suffolk-greenprint-forum/suffolk-hedgerow-survey/
Here in Blaxhall it was completed under the leadership of Rodney West with the help of the then Tree Warden Jamie Cutts. This report gives a historical record of what our Natural Landscape looked like during the 21st century and has been used to protect hedges when possibly under threat. 

There are numerous individuals past and present, that I would like to thank,  some from Blaxhall and others from as far away as the USA and land owners, all far too many to list here.  They didn’t just plant or help in what ever way they could to be named they helped because they cared for our environment. 
